Biogaian Meeting, January 7, 2019

Facilitator: Helen, Scribe: Brian, Anita, Laura, Mary

Check-in: "What is the first thing you notice about the season starting to turn?"

Reports

Ladder storage

We discussed the need to move the ladders and  to purchase the ladder hanging hooks and hang the orchard ladder in the barn. May also hang an extension ladder as well. There was some discussion about the visibility and aesthetics of the proposed location and a request for wider community process. Laura and Brian will take a look and suggest whether to move it forward to a decision board proposal.

Forest stewardship project

Anita reported on the schedule for the work; the first intro presentation to the community on the plan development will be on February 9. A webinar related to the tree diseases is on January 15 at noon.

Intern prospects

We have two interns scheduled so far. Ian will be continuing through next summer and a new intern, Flower Star,  has accepted  planning to start May 10. She will be working with Fox in the Kitchen for one week and eight weeks with the Biogaians. Anita has been doing a variety of outreach. 

The discussion about intern selection criteria is ongoing but gotten clearer about the desire of some  members for more engagement of interns with the community. We also discussed the format of the interview including time for interview committee discussion before making selections.

Garden Steward Contract

A sub-group (Brent, Elizabeth, Helen, Brian, and Patricia) met with Anita to review her experience with the Garden Steward position this past month.  Brian is reworking the wording of the contract to reflect that conversation.  The contract will be for three years, with the option of cancellation with sufficient notice by either party.  

Wood Chips from Dennis

Brent and Ian will go and get this on Thursday afternoon.

Decision Discussions

Brush bin schedule

We discussed the idea to increase the pickup schedule of the bin schedule from two weeks to one week. It seems like there is currently enough energy and material to make a shift. 

We agreed that we should try a once-a week pickup and see how it goes for a month. 

Rose pruning, Tool Care, and "Tools 101 Orientation" workdays/workshops

We discussed schedule options for a rose pruning, tool care, and tool orientation workshops. Some coordination with Nartano is needed for the tool care workshop. 

We set Tuesday January 29th (Piglet Tuesday) and 2/16 (Harambe) for the tool care work. Anita is checking with Nartano. Tool orientation

Mary is willing to help with rose pruning. Laura will get more info from the consulting "rosarians" from the Rose Society of Seattle and work with Mary on a time.

Announcements

Helen is seeing more rabbit damage in the garden. Ian and Helen worked on digging out the base of the swinging gates so they close more consistently. Keep your eyes open to see if we have visitors or a resident warren inside the gates.

The Annual Meeting skit ideas will be needed soon. We discussed some related to pruning, watering system, rabbits and the forest. We'll have another meeting before the Annual Meeting to finalize.

The next two Biogaian meetings will be January 29th and February 26th. Brian is facilitator and Mary is scribe.

